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Photo Radar Update

Over the last several months the Police
Department has taken several preparatory
steps in their efforts to move toward the
implementation of photo radar and at the
same time increase their emphasis on
enforcement of speed laws with conventional
radar.

One of the steps.deemed necessary for the
implementation of photo radar was to
establish a "speeding hotline" which would be
a contact point for the public, Alders,
neighborhood associations, etc. to report
problem areas or individuals and request
speeding enforcement. The newly published
Ameritech phone book in the Government
Section blue pages under Madison Police has a
speeding hotline number listed. That number

This an organizational meeting of
the newly elected officers.
Everyone is welcome to attend.

: = IR -READER: :

The Newsletter Of The Tenney-Lapham And Old Market Place Neighborhood Associations

is 266-4624. The phone will be staffed for as
many hours as possible during normal
business hours and early evenings and will
have voice mail answering when not staffed.
Citizen complaints of speeding will be logged
and distributed to the appropriate Patrol
District on a newly developed form with the
goal of making the department more
responsive to complaints and will keep a better
accounting of the responses and enforcement
efforts.

Preliminary contacts with James O'Keefe, as
the City Attorney, indicated that the
department must have enabling legislation at
the State level to implement a photo radar
program. Captain George Silverwood, who
has testified before several legislative

committees on law enforcement issues over
(Continued on page 16)

Sock Hop

Experience the 50's for the first (or second)
time. Kick off your shoes and dance with
family and friends to great 50's tunes.
Raffle
Drawing at 7:30 pm. All purchasers of a
Lapham /Marquette raffle ticket are eligible to
win a service or item donated by area
businesses.

Food
Pizza, popcorn, soda, and ice cream and other
treats can be purchased at minimal cost

page 1 May [ June Issue 1995




President
Vice President
Secretary
Treasurer

Business
Education
Membership
Parks

Transportation
Publicity

Ilse Hecht
Cliff Fisher
Eric Bolden
Rudy Hecht

Phil Hees
Richard Linster
Richard Linster

Julia Gray

Patrick Crean
James Gray
Tom Sullivan

141 N. Hancock
107 N. Hancock
138 N. Franklin
141 N. Hancock

283-6000
256-5998
258-9294
283-6000

647 E. Dayton
432 Sidney
432 Sidney

741 E. Gorham

123 N Franklin
741 E. Gorham  251-3849
1122 E. Gorham 258-9781

258-1800
251-1937
251-1937
251-3849
256-5998

eabolden@facstaff. wisc.edu

thomass@cae.wisc.edu

B

City Council

anEw

_{ Barbara

83 s

EEdng i

Vedder

2314 E. Dayton Street

249-8428

County Board

Judith Wilcox

620 E. Dayton St. #10

255-8913

U.S. Senate

Russ Feingold

State Assembly | Tammy Baldwin |P.O. Box 8952 (53708) 266-8570
State Senate Fred Risser P.O. Box 7882 (53707) 266-1627
U.S. House Scott Klug 16 N: Carroll #600 (53703) 257-9200
Herbert Kohl 14 W. Mifflin #312 (53703) 264-5338 fax 264-5473

8383 Greenway Blvd.
Middleton, WI 53562

(608) 828-1200

22

Rob Latouse

i

SRR ,ff';

latousek@macc.wisc.edu

thomass@cae.wisc.edu

tpolsen@macc.wisc.edu

|

President 407 N. Brearly  255-6979
Secretary Lynn Schmidt 1127 E. Gotham 256-1360
Treasurer Coyla Rankin 411 Sidney 257-4932
Business Teena Browder 855 E. Johnson  256-3620
Education Deb Meyer 1141 Elizabeth ~ 257-2578
Membership Richard Linster 432 Sidney 251-1937
Parks Gay Davidson-Zijelske 1011 E. Gorham 257-3844
Publicity Tom Sullivan 1122 E. Gorham 258-9781
Social Anne Katz 419 Jean 256-2958
Housing Joe Brogan 437 N. Few 257-2010
Transportation Tim Olsen 1331 E. Johnson 255-9358
Community Pat Fields 1129 Elizabeth ~ 251-6901
Services

Area A Rep. Karen Banaszak 1144 Curtis Ct.  257-9461
Area B Rep. Bob Shaw 917 E. Dayton ~ 255-3486
Area C Rep. Ed. Jepsen 445 N. Few 255-2845
Roger Bowden 443 Sidney 258-8666

Old Market Place Tenney Lapham Newsletter page 2

May / June Issue 1995



mailto:eabolden@facstaff.wisc.edu
mailto:thomass@cae.wisc.edu
mailto:latousek@macc.wisc.edu
mailto:thomass@cae.wisc.edu
mailto:tpolsen@macc.wisc.edu

The Yahara River is within the planning
area for the Marquette Neighborhood Plan
which was completed last year, and the current
neighborhood planning occurring in the
Tenney-Lapham Neighborhood on the North
side of East Washington. In addition, the
Yahara River Corridor is included within-the
planning area being considered by the Isthmus
2020 Advisory Committee as part of the
overall Vision 2020 Land Use and
Transportation Planning process. The
following proposals were offered by George

Austin, Director of the Planning and
Development Department.
¢ The Planning and Development

Department will evaluate the GState
Department of Administration building
on Thornton Avenue and its availability
for purchase. It appears that this is a key
property south of East Washington
Avenue which will .be important to any
larger scale redevelopment effort.
Warren Kenney and his staff have been
ask to take the lead in this area.

e The Planning and Development
Department will begin to develop some
physical planning concepts for this
corridor, recognizing the efforts of the two
neighborhood plans that have been
conducted to date and the market research
the department has conducted on the
Trachte

WEAUING
WORKSHOP

(608) 255-1066

920 E. Johnson St. Madison, W1 53703
Yarns, fibers. reeds, feathers and beads;
Equipment, tools, books and classes
for weaving, knitting, spinning,
basketry and dyeing.

Hours:
Monday-Saturday 10-6
Sunday 12-4

Over 20 years in the neighborhood!

Tenney Lapham Old Market Place Newsletter

property. The concepts generated in this
effort can be the basis for discussion with
the two neighborhood organizations, as
well as the Isthmus 2020 Advisory
Committee. These ideas can form the
basis for further economic analysis which
will be needed prior to the initiation of
any specific redevelopment plans and
implementation strategies. Brad Murphy
and his staff have been asked to take the
lead in this area.

The Planning and . Development
Department thinks the timing is right and
believes the opportunity is important enough
to commit this type of priority in 1995. There
will be future discussions with both
neighborhood asssociations, as well as the
Isthmus 2020 Advisory Committee.

Yvonne M, Thomas
Sales Consultant

James C. Thomas
Gatlery Manager

Specializing in African-American Art, Accessorles, & Framing

1-608-255-0277
1-800-944-2518

708 E. Johnson St.
Madison, Wl 53703
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Ilse Hecht - President OMPNA

With Spring come changes: in our gardens,
in our dispositions and in the directorship of
OMPNA. Your new Board consists of Ilse
Hecht - President; Cliff Fisher - Vicé President;
Eric Bolden - Secretary and Rudy Hecht -
Treasurer.  Thanks to the nominating
committee and to the members whose votes
have given us the chance to guide the
Association for a year. Like with our garden
perennials, we will encourage the growth and
continued strengthening of the established and
accepted goals of the Association. We also
hope to plant some attractive annuals in the
form of new ideas that may bear fruit at the
end of the season.

Just as successful gardening depends on
following the guidance of experts through
their writings, extensions services or personal
contact, so your Board of Directors will be most
successful in implementing goals for the
Neighborhood in direct proportion to the
degree of 'interest and participation of the
members. So pledse let us know by mail,
phone, personal attendance at” meetings, e-
mail, fax, whatever, of your ideas and
suggestions. We are counting on you!! Our
first Board meeting will take place Thursday
May 25th at 7 PM at The Argus on 123 East
Main Street, in the basement. We'll talk
mainly about goals for the year and how to
accomplish them.

Our heartfelt thanks for Ken Frazier and
Patrick Crean for their stewardship of the Old
Market Place Neighborhood Association these
past two years. Their experience and

T S S e e e S I

SPRUCE TREE MUSIC
& REFPAIR INC.

New, Used & Vintage
Fretted & Stringed Instruments

HIFE

Lessons - Records - Accessories

Old Market Place Tenney Lapham Newsletter
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commitment will be valuable assets; so we
are hereby appointing them special consultants
to the Board.

In Closing, we'd like to announce that at the
last general meeting the members awarded
honorary, life-long membership in the
Neighborhood Association to Dolly Harman
in grateful acknowledgment for her years of
dedicated commitment to the Old Market Place
Neighborhood Association. May her zest for
life and sense of humor accompany us
frequently this coming year.

11AM - 2AM

Friday and Saturday
Counter Service and Carry Out
DELIVERY - 7 DAYS A WEEK, DAY & NIGHT

255-2500
Coupon $1.00 off

912 E. Johnson
ezpires 6-30-95
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Rob Latousek, President TNLA

Now that the Spring Election is behind us,
we can all get down to work at our ongoing
project to keep the neighborhood happy and
healthy and a fun place to live.
Congratulations go to both Barbara Vedder and
Richard Linster for running very positive
campaigns with plenty of good ideas for us to
consider for the good of the district and the city
as a whole. We certainly look forward to
working with Barbara to come up with
creative ways to handle the ever-challenging
issues facing us all as a community.

Of course, we also can't let our outgoing
alder get away without a huge round of thanks
and good wishes. Whether or not you have
always seen eye to eye with him politically,
you must respect the amount of dedication
and hard work that David Wallner has
contributed toward the well-being of this
district for the last ten years. Dealing with all
of the usual, day-to-day complaints about trash
pickup and loud neighbors, attending
umpteen meetings each week for all the
regular committees and special task forces,
staying up until way past midnight in the
Council chambers because there is another
highly contentious issue up for a public
hearing and everybody needs to get their two
cents in--these are the kinds of things that an
alder has to get used to in order to maintain
the distinction of sitting on the Common
Council. Of course, it can pay off now and
then when the vote goes the way you want (or
it wouldn't be worth doing at all!), but there's
an awful lot of grassroots groundwork that
goes into those successful votes. And to
survive that endurance test for a full decade
and still preserve your sanity and good
humor? Well, all I can say is, my hat's off to
you, David--and may you enjoy the rest and
relaxation (at home in the evenings again!)
that you so richly deserve. Thanks for all the
hard work you've done for us!

Ruth Ann Schoer, leasing manager for the
Fiore Companies, came to our March Council

Tenney Lapham Old Market Place Newsletter

meetmg and explalned in great deta1l how
hard she has been working for the last six
months to find another grocery store to replace

Sentry in the Fiore Shopping Center. One
more prospect has recently arisen, but they still
need to work out the financing. However, if
this does not work out, they may have to
convert the space to offices of some kind.

Due to a flurry of last-minute editing and
formatting changes, the introduction of the
Neighborhood Plan to the Common Council's
agenda was delayed until April 18. It will
proceed through most of the city commissions
and return to the Council for an adoption vote
in late May or early June. The Steering
Committee will now start to meet with the
Block Grant office and area service providers
to determine exactly how and where to spend
the money allocated to us (about $100,000 this
year and about the same amount next year).

As the world around us starts turning green
again, take some time to help clean up the odd
little collections of trash and debris that always
get left behind after the snow and ice have
melted--along the beaches, on the street
terraces, and in the parks. Getting ahead of it
now can make it easier to keep up with later,
and it may even encourage other people to
join in the effort.

g Q
@ v
OPEN B
Imported
11am. -10pm, Domests

7DAYS AWEEK g1 emade Soups

Hot Sandwiches
CAC @90 Vo~ O [ )]

887 4 FONNSY ST« ; 233-

n ar,
Ea\ i 4 Oll(

2450
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Free cancer screening tests are now available
to many local women through a new state
program, the Wisconsin Women's Cancer
Control Program. Most Dane County clinics
and hospitals are offering the free breast
exams, mammograms (breast x-rays), pelvic
exams and Pap tests to eligible women.

Women are eligible if they are 50 years or
older, low to middle income, and do not have
health insurance which completely pays for
these tests every year. '

Yearly breast exams and mammograms to
find breast cancer early are important for
women over 50 because breast cancer is more
common for this age group, and when it is
found early it is easier to treat successfully. In
1992, 236 cases of breast cancer were diagnosed Try our reviewed & approved
in Dane County women, and 58 Dane County sandwiches & salads.
women died of breast cancer. ‘ * % k X

The risk of cervical cancer (cancer of the ) ]
bottom of the uterus) increases for women Wisconsin State Journal
over 50, by many women do not get regular | Diner's Scorecard
Pap tests. The Pap test detects cervical cancer _ Mt 18. 1301
early when it is more successfully treated.

Interested women should call Karen Davis
at the Dane County Division of Public Health
at 242-6520 for more information. Women
may also stop by the Madison YMCA at 101
East Mifflin on the second and fourth Friday of
every month to speak with a volunteer about

123 E. Main Street

the WWCCP and see if they qualify. one block off the Capitol Square
Appointments are not necessary. For more :
information, call 257-1436. Lunch is Served from
L 11 am - 3 pm
- Dinner
Thursday, Friday,
Aardvark Art Glass and Saturday Evenings
819 E. Johnson St.

CRinv one aat ane-fraa¥. o
* Windows * Fused Dichroic Jewelry e Bu[}]/ One et Onefree """
* Boxes * Gift ltems with thie Cotinan-rnfil- - - - - -
* Mirrors * Custom Orders Welcome o Wlt : thlS Coupon : Un‘tll """

CATHY LYBARGER {608) 256-5037 June 305 1 995

W-Sa 11:00-6:00 PM  SUN 12:00-4:00 PM RN RRE R
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David Richard Zimmerman:
Businessman, Neighbor, and
Community Activist passes at 62.

Dave Zimmerman, age 62, died Thursday,
March 30, 1995, at his home surrounded by his
family after a courageous battle with cancer.
Dave was Vice-President of W. O.
Zimmerman, Inc., which was founded by his
father Walter Otto Zimmerman in 1931. Dave
atteneded the University of Wisconsin -

Madison. He was a past president of the
Wisconsin Association of Plumbing
Contractors, he received the Plumbing

Contractor of the Year Award in 1981, he
served as president and director of the
Madison Association of Plumbing Contractors,
he was a former member of the Civil War
roundtable, and an Assistant Scoutmaster for
Troop #5 from 1975 thfough 1979. Dave was a
charter member of Madison Montessori
Society, and he was also a supporter of the
Wisconsin Youth Symphony Orchestra. In
lieu fo flowers, the family has requested the
donations be made to a charity of the donor's
choice.

We will all miss Dave, and wish Caroline
the best in these trying times.

TUNING + REGULATION + REPAIR
MARTHA KILGOUR 256 3230
332 MARSTON AVE, MADHON Wt 53703

Tenney Lapham Old Market Place Newsletter

You are welcome at Yahara House
Yahara House is a psychiatric rehabilitation
program that recently moved to 802 E.
Gorham. The staff and member volunteers
who work in the remodeled historic Kayser
House are very pleased with the building. It
has great views and light, and the beautiful
wood interior was preserved in keeping with
our historic trust.

We are eager to be a constructive force in
our neighborhood. We have a neighbor on
our Friends of Yahara House Advisory Board,
and we welcome your partnership with us as
well. Please feel free to call our Reception
Services and arrange a visit. Some visitors
find an 11:30 tour and lunch to be an enjoyable
experience. Others may find a twenty minute
tour to be more convenient.

In any case, we hope this newsletter gets to
you in time for our Grand Opening
Celebration on Tuesday May 9th. We will
have tours and snacks starting at 3:00. There

will be a brief ribbon cutting ceremony at 5:30

with the celebration lasting until 7:00. You are
welcome at Yahara House.

Antiques & Needleart
‘ Tuesday - Saturday
éf 12:00 to 5:00 p.mn. 4
Thurday until 7:00 p.m.
836 E. Johnson Street » Madison, W1 53703 = (6018) 256-7310

' James Glueck AIA
{608)251-2551

8|uecl< architects

116 North Few Street « Madison, W] 33703
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It's time to plan for
summer fun!

Summer fun begins at
Tenney Nursery and Parent
Center (TNPC) for.children
through the age of eight with
two five-week sessions: June
12 - July 14 and July 17 -
Aungust 18. Part day and full
day classes and activities are
offered Monday through
Friday in a new, air
conditioned facility with a
private playground. Toddler
play groups are also available.

A wide variety of
experiences are available
under the following titles: A
Journey Into  Africa,
Construction Sites In
Madison, Create A Miniature
House, Los Amaguitos, All
Around Madison, Tenney
Players Theater, Young Can
Cook, Outdoor explores, art,
art and more art,

COLLINS
HOUSE

Bed And Breakfast

Intimate
accommodations
on Lake Mendota

in a restored
Prairie Schoo!
Landmark 'nn

K 255-4230 J

704 E. Gorham St., Madison
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microscopes, magnets and
mudpies, and Summertime
Toddler Time. Call now to
reserve your choice for
summer fun. For more
information and registration
contact Nancy Daly or Karen
Natoli at 255 -2350. Tenney

"TREAT YOUR
BABY

AND
YOURSELF TO

MOTHER
NATURE'S
DIAPER
SERVICE

~WEEKLY PICK UP AND
DELIVERY OF SOFT COTTON
DIAPERS TO YOUR
DOORSTEP

~ IT'S EASY THESE DAYS: NO
PINS, NO RINSING.

CALL 251-BABY

TO START OUR PROMPT AND
PERSONABLE SERVICE

page 8

Nursery and Parent Center
is city certified, state licensed,
and nationally accredited.
TNPC's child-centered
philosophy focuses on the
social, emotional, creative
and intellectual growth of
each individual child and
values diversity among all
people.

QuatrePage

Design & Layout

Affordable
newsletters,
brochures,
and flyers

for smalil businesses

K 258-9773
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Barbara Vedder, 2nd District Alderperson

Hi. I'm Barbara Vedder and I'm your new
alder for the Second District of Madison. For
those of you who don't know much about me,
I'd like to give you some brief background
information.

I've been living here in the Second District
for the past 13 1/2 years next to East High
School with my husband Luciano who is a
videographer and my son Echnation who is a
student at UW Madison. My car accident,
which happened in France and resulted in a
spinal cord injury which paralyzed me, is what
brought me to Madison to join two of my
sisters after having lived abroad for the
previous eight years. My work in Madison has
been that of a community activist, multimedia
artist, teacher, and most recently, producer,
reporter, and host at WORT radio and WYOU
Cable 4, both community media outlets.

First of all, I'd like to give thanks to all of
you who showed such tremendous support for
me in the recent election. It was, indeed, a
very exciting and positive campaign. I'm
honored and humbled by the overwhelming
outpour of energy, enthusiasm, and support
I've received from so many people of the
second district. I'll work very hard to deserve
the respect and confidence you've shown me.
Now the real work begins...

Dr. Karin Kanton

Dogs, Cats, Reptiles, Birds, Rodents, Rabbits, Ferrets

) witiemons.. 255-1047 Gal:nw;l;eMall
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By the time you read this, I will have been

sworn in as your new Alderperson. I've
already spoken with retiring alder David
Wallner a number of times and he's been very
supportive and helpful in passing on the
duties involving my initiation into this
official position. I'm confident that the
transition will move forward smoothly and
I'm very excited about getting involved with
you, the residents of the Second District, and
working together. I'm planning on holding
regularly scheduled listening sessions to keep
the communication lines open among us on
an ongoing basis. I'll keep you posted about
this as soon as possible once the fervor of
settling into the new alder's position has
calmed a bit.
(continued on next page)

- OMice 1573954
WE : WE
B 8" 701 E. Washington Ave.
9 S MADISON, WIS, §3703
‘ﬁ . ANTIQUE
~ by

the Earth

carries flour, yeast, bran, spices,
sugar, and all of your other
hdliday baking needs...and

cream, soda, soup, beans, rice, incensey
spring water, paper towels, and mare..

0% off of an . rchase aver §5

------------------------------------------
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~Alder’s Repor

(Continued from previous
page)

One thing in particular that
I'm very pleased about is the
finalization of the Old
‘Market-Tenney Lapham
Neighborhood Plan which I
will join in sponsoring after
my official term begins.
Congratulations to the
committee who worked so
hard in its development over
the past year and also to
David Wallner's participation
and sponsorship! I look
forward to working together
with all of you during its
implementatiort period.

The Emerson area of our
district (where I happen to
live!l) will be one of the next
two areas chosen for this
same Community
Development Block Grant
(CDBG) neighborhoods
program. It will be wonderful

to get your 1nput after havmg

gone through this process so
recently and so conveniently
right next door!.

Finally, I'm very excited
about being your
representative on the City
Council. I'm looking forward
to working together for the
betterment of the people in
our district as well as for the
City of Madison as a whole.
Please keep in touch. My
telephone number is 249-8428
and I live at 2314 East Dayton
Street. Hope to meet you
soon!

Madison Police Speeding

Hotline 266-4624

Madison Police have set up
a hetline for citizens to report
chronic or dangerous traffic
problems. The information
will then be given out to the
beat officers to take
enforcement action. Citizens
are encouraged to report areas
where speeding, in particular,

H

is a problem Cltlzens should
include the location, type of
violation, the times of day
when they occur and a
vehicle and driver description
if a specific vehicle is a
chronic offender. Citizens
may Tremain anonymous.
However, if citizens want to
give their names, they may
receive a call back to be
informed of the enforcement
action taken and to advise if
the situation has improved.

Road Closings

Just a reminder that the
following roads will be under
construction during the
summer.
e US 51 from Milwaukee
St. to WI Hwy 30
Monona Drive
Packers Avenue
John Nolen Drive
Olin Avenue
Broom Street.
Wilson Street
University Avenue

Good Food, Great Prices...
Naturally!

Check out the store with quality natural foods

at bargain glces, %aturing scratchand dent

items, ¢ s, close-to-date items,
Jackie Stein overstocks, misships and lots More!
HAIR F/X North Farm Outlet Store,
705 EAST JOHNSON ST. 209 Regas Road
MADISON. Wi 53703 (drive around back)
(608) 257-5776 Open Mon.fri. 9-5
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Nears Completion

The new Isthmus bike path between Blair
Street and Marquette Street will be opened for
pedestrian and bicycle traffic through the
winter months although portions of the work
in this construction project have yet to be
completed.

A segment of the path at the Yahara River
between Thornton Avenue and Riverside
Drive will remain closed until rehabilitation
of the bridge over the Yahara River is
complete. Existing roadways and sidewalks in
the area will be available for pedestrians and
bicyclists in the interim. Additional path
lighting and some pavement marking,
signage, and landscaping items are yet to be

East Rail Coridlor / Isthmus Bike Path comleted.

GOODYEAR

POLLY A. EDGE
Store Manager
Goodyear Auto Service Center

The Goodyear Tire & Rubber Company
608 East Washington Avenue
Madison, Wisconsin 53703

(608) 2574727

Thai Center Foods
453 W, Gilman

DINE IN - CARRY OUT - DELIVERY
GROCERY * CLASSES + CATERING

, Madison’s Newest & Best Thai Food
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he remaining work is scheduled
to be completed in 1995 under State contracts
with the Straight Arrow Construction
Company and the City of Madison.

Traffic signals have been installed at the two
intersections of Atwood Avenue-Dunning
Street as well as Riverside Drive-Winnebago
streets. The signals are scheduled to go into
operation in the near future. The green light
on. Atwood Avenue and Winnebago Street
will be interrupted only by pedestrian, bicycle
and other vehicle traffic crossing these streets
at Dunning Street arid Riverside Drive,
respectively.

If you have any question about this project,
please call Tom Walsh, Traffic Engineering,
266-4761, or Mike Williams, Project Engineer,
246-7546 '

* JEWELRY - FOSSILS

* LAPIDARY - MINERAL
* JETTINGS
* GEMSTONES

1 6. JOHNSON
=, 251-2601

LAWN EQUIPMENT NAILS BOLTS
AG/FURNACE FILTERS ~ LIGHT BULBS RE-KEYS

ACE

HARDWARE CENTER
1398 Williamson 257-1630

SE
« Now Open Sundays Bz
8 &
e 10 am to 3 pm
=
2

SHAMPQQ RENTALS PAINTS TORO

% WINDOW/SCREEN REPAIR
ELECTRICAL PLUMBING
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On Wednesday evening, March 1, 1995, the
Dane County Regional Planning Commission
(RPC) held a forum concerning the models
which will be used in transportation/land use
planning in Vision 2020 - the county's attempt
to grapple with the anticipated 100,000
newcomers by that year. The tone was set by
the location of the forum: the WISDOT office
building north of the Truax campus, accessible
only by automobile, not a sidewalk in sight
and two miles from the nearest bus line. This
was ostensibly a session for "questioning the
assumptions built into the models.” And
questioned it was.  After an hour of
transportation techno-jargon and flashy multi-
media computer demonstrations by a panel of
consultants, the forum was opened to public
discussion and questions. Fortunately, most of
the individuals in the audience have been
involved in transportation issues from a
professional, academic, or activist perspective
(e.g., Art Ross, Madison Ped/Bike Coordinator,

Tom Sullivan of the Tenney-Lapham and Old
Marketplace Neighborhood Associations and
Isthmus 2020 technical member, Caryl Terrell
of the Sierra Club, Isthmus 2020 technical
member and Chair of Madison's Planning
Commission, Rob Kennedy of the Madison
Transportation Committee and Isthmus 2020
technical member, as well as a host of local
bureaucrats and activists). Judging from the
comments from the audience, the type of
modeling that the RPC has hired on will be
nothing more than a statistical recipe for
further sprawl, and more highways.

One of the central contentions of the
modelers on the panel was that "highways do
not create sprawl, bad land use planning
creates sprawl." (You may be familiar with the
planning world's old chicken-and-egg debate:
'do transportation networks dictate land use or
does land use dictate the transportation
network?'). Several participants took issue
with this contention. Not only do highways
fundamentally change the economics of
adjacent land, given the fractured nature of

Doug Olson
Realtor

The Stark Company
Madison, WI
241-6666

251-6474

|

A Néwports’

1 N G

Quality hardwood furniture
Handcrafted to order

1257 E. Johnson 251-2441
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ART & ANTIQUES GALLERY
TUESDAY-SATURDAY 12:00-5:00
RANDALL HOPKINS &

PATRICIA CROCKER INC.

807 EAST JOHNSON STREET
MADISON, WISCONSIN 53703

608-255-6222
LL FINE ART ANTIGUES ACCESSORIES
STUDIO
924
l HAIR DESIGNS.l
924 E. Johnson St.  Telephone
Madison, WI 53703  (608) 251-2777
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politics in this county ("you'll never get the 62
governmental entities in this county to work
together” was one comment) the highway de
facto rules land use in this metropolitan area.
The consultant could only respond that the
model was designed to project highway
scenarios which assume that land use policies
are in place and that, ultimately, land use
depends on the vagaries of potential sellers'
and developers' intentions as well as the
timing of land coming on the market. The
question of the model excluding political will
as a land-use variable was never answered.
Before the meeting adjourned the modelers
were already washing their hands of the
responsibility for the mess that their plans will
produce. The consultant from a suburb of
Chicago even went so far as to brush aside the
ideal of human-scaled communities: "People
who propose tight-knit communities are
romantics. Low density living and the 7-11's

5

that go along with it are the reality that we
must live with and plan for." This is a classic
example of a product of 1950s and '60s
planning curricula which denied the existence
and good functioning of older communities
such as Tenney-Lapham and Old Market Place
(which withstood the ravages of their urban
renewal projects); furthermore, these
consultants completely ignore the current
work of forward thinking urban architects
such as, Andres. Duany (architect of Marshall
Erdmann's proposed Middleton Hills).

Another consultant on the panel extolled
the virtues of the model in helping the growth
of southern California's cities and Florida's
Tallahassee and Orlando. These are classic
landscapes of suburban desolation, highway
nightmares and quintessential geographies of
nowhere. The very same people who modeled
Los Angeles. are planning your county.

Build it and they will come!

CITYWIDE PET CLINIC

255-2977

= Papendieck’s
3 Upholstery

821 E. Johnson St.
Madison, WI 53703
Tel: 255-5404 » Fax: 255-6890

Organic Garden Seeds
from Seeds of Change!

Willy Street Co-op

Tenney Lapham Old Market Place Newsletter

Back By Popular Demand!

B 1202 Williamson St. B Madison W 251-6776 B Open 8-9 Daily

Seeds of Change is the only
national company whose garden

w Seeds are 100% organically grown.
They offer heirloom, traditional,
and unusual varieties of seed that
are open-pollinated and backed by
an unconditional guarantee.
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athleen Bresnehan

Spring is here and summer's on it's way!
Vacations, long weekends, and days spent at
the beach, bicycling, just plain enjoying
Wisconsin's fabulous summers are on their
way. Along with the joys of summer comes an
increase in residential burglaries.
Opportunities for our opportunist burglar start
with people leaving their doors unlocked:
¢  For that quick jaunt to the corner store for
a newspaper or a snack.

* To take your child for a walk around the
block. '

*  While working in the backyard or garden.

LOCK YOUR DOORS! Burglars depend only
on the chance that they can get in and out of
your home quickly and without causing
suspicion. Even if your neighbor notices a
stranger at your door,.if they proceed into your
home uneventfully through an unlocked
door, chances are that your neighbor will
assume the visitor is a guest in your home.

Door Locks Most homes were built with
economy in mind and often when doors and
door locks are replaced over the years, once
again, economy is the first priority. Your locks
are only as good as the doors they are fastened
to. Solid core or wood-staved doors at least 1
3/4" thick should be installed. There should

3 L u_g%‘g'

be no more then 1/8" clearance between the

door and its frame. Any more than that allows
easy access for tools to spread the door frame.

Doors with windows in them that are your

primary entrance doors should have the glass

replaced with lexan, a virtually unbreakable
substitute that offers a fairly clear view. Door
hinges should ALWAYS be located on the

INSIDE of the door, so that the hinge pins

cannot be removed and the door removed

from its frame. Make sure that you have
deadbolt locks installed on your doors.

Inexpensive key-in-knob locks offer no

security at all. They are easy to open with a

credit card, screw driver or a butter knife.

Make sure your lock has the following:

A bolt or throw that extends at least one
inch from the edge of the door.

e  Connecting screws which hold the lock
together are inside the door.

* The lock cylinder has a tapered steel
guard.

*  The strike plate is anchored to the door
frame with 3" long screws.

. In addition, a reinforcing sleeve can be
added to the door to increase the quality
of the locking device.

Sliding Patio Doors
The easiest point of entry into any home are
sliding patio doors. Use these simple,

S carborough

Eire

824 East Johnson Strect
Madison, WI 53703
(608) 255-7222

Offering herb blend products,

Professional
Carpet Cleaning

Comymnercial, Residential

Dave Wilsher
608-258-9004
1217 Jenifer Street
Madison, W1 53703

plants, soaps, books, teas,
vinegars, wreaths, garlands,
dried arrangments, bath
products, cte.

Hours: 12 - 5:30 PM.
Wednesday and Friday
12 - 6:30 PM. Thursday

Saturday 12 - 5 PM.
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inexpensive methods to aid the security of
these doors and windows:
*  Reduce the vertical clearance between the
door and the track.

*  Anti-slide bolt.
¢ Charlie bar.

. Purchase keyed locking devices.

Windows '

Although there are special key locks for
double hung windows, they can pose a safety
problem in case of an emergency exit. Use
window pins instead. This can be done easily
by drilling an angled hole. through the top
frame of the upper window. Eye bolts or nails
can then be inserted into the holes. For the
purpose of providing ventilation, a second set
of holes can be drilled into the upper window
frame at a height that will not allow entry.
The Police Department recommends no more
than four inches.

Basement Windows

About a year ago, I was awakened by the
sound of breaking glass. It took me a second to
figure out where the sound was coming from.
I opened the basement door to find a person
reaching through the now broken basement
window to unlock the window lock from the
inside. There was another person just outside
the basement window talking to the burglar
and trying to calm our family dog that was also
in the basement. Fortunately, I (as frightened
as I was) yelled at the pair and scared them

away. Needless to say, the next day, we
installed flat steel bars anchored to the window
frame with long screws.

Garages

An average garage contains hundreds of
dollars of expensive machinery such as lawn
mowers, garden tools, power tools, snow
blowers, bicycles, not to mention your car. The
same security precautions recommended for
household doors and windows apply here. If
the windows in your garage are not used for
ventilation, consider securing them
permanently. Garage doors should be kept
locked except when actually going in and out.
Tips for securing garage doors can be obtained
through the Madison Police Department or
your Neighborhood Watch Block Captain.

Neighborhood Watch Participation Levels

I haven't received any calls for information
on Neighborhood Watch, although most of
the households in our neighborhood have
become part of the program. Before the
weather warms up, I would recommend that
EVERYONE begin by participating in
Operation 1.D. and Neighborhood Watch.. let's
have a safe and uneventful summer! For
more information, contact:
Kathi Bresnehan 251-7399

E. Gorham St.

Richard Linster =~ 251-1937 Sidney Street
Connie Davis 256-5714  Sidney Street
John Aagaard 257-4110  E. Mifflin St.
Eric Guderyon 258-1897 N. Few Street.

PAN

817 1/2 E. Johnson St.
256-5233
New Expanded Hours
M-Th 7a.m.-10p.m. .
Fri & Sat 7a.m.-11p.m.
Sun 8a.m.-9p.m.
Now Also Selling Bulk Beans,
Fresh Roasted Locally!
Located Above Whole Earth
Natural Foods. -

Featuring Live Jazz Wednesday

Nights & Local Bands
Weekend Nights

Full Espresso Drink Menu &
Specialty Coffees From
Around The World

Great Selection Of Used Books
& Recycled Cards, Too.
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: (continued from page one)
i the years, has offered to help in the venture..
This move for State legislation will
undoubtedly take significant time, however.

A Lieutenant has been assigned to the
Traffic Team of the Department to assist with
planning for photo radar and related issues.
Lt. Jill Klubertanz was assigned as Traffic

s

T ]

change and reassignment process. Lt.
Klubertanz has experience in the maintenance
and calibration of alcohol testing instruments.
She also has been involved in city committee
work dealing with street use, demonstrations
and major everit planning so she has
established liaisons with many other units of
City government which will be useful when
planning for photo radar and speed
enforcerhent. 1Lt. Klubertanz will be the
department liaison and contact person for
photo’radar issues and can be reached at 266-
4862.

THé department has purchased three
additional laset radar units which now enables
each Patrol District to address problem areas
where coriventional radar is difficult or
impossible to operate. "Stuch areas are in high
volume traffic roadways or streets with
X multiple lanes. The department is in the
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Lieutenant as of the annual January shift

Have you been searching for an
7 EXTRAORDINARY
BRUNCH?

NOW serving Brunch
Saturdays & Sundays
9 AM-3 PM!

Try our Banana-Pecan Waffles with Rum Raisin Syrup,

Elaia

process of training more operators on the use
of this valuable tool which supplements
conventional radar units installed in all of the
marked patrol vehicles.

The traffic enforcement statistics for the
fourth quarter of 1994 show an enforcement
level increase of 47% when compared to
fourth quarter 1993 and a 29% increase when
compared to the same period in 1992. Nearly
every area of enforcement shows an increase
with the most marked increase being in the
area of speeding violations which reflect
nearly a 100% increase. However, annual
totals show an 11% increase in speeding
citations. These numbers reflect a continuing
Department emphasis on traffic law
enforcement. The numbers show an
increasing enforcement level in the speeding
area from 336 violations in the first quarter to
1,433 violations in the fourth. The number of
speeding tickets issued in December 1994 was
342. While the number of tickets issued in
January 1995, increased to 531. .

Speeding and safety are concerns of both
neighiborhood associations. If you would like
to get involve with transportation issues or if
you would like to have the speed board for a
few hours or days call Tim Olsen at 255-9358,
or Jim*Gray at 251-3849

Featuring a Wide Selection of

I rted & Domestic Wines,
or our Artichoke & Shiitake Mushroom Omelette! mﬁqueu,.s, Boers, Tdeas,
. Jobnson St 245.3620
855 E, Johnson
1201 Williamson Street 251-1313 -
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8952 « MADISON » WISCONSIN « 53708 « (608) 266-8570

i

78TH ASSEMBLY DISTRICT » P.O. BOX
MAY 1995

Dear Neighbor,

The Legislature will soon be voting on Assembly Bill 150, the state budget bill. This bill has caused more
controversy than any other piece of legislation during the time I have been in the Legislature.

The budget bill contains major changes in state finances. In addition to the fiscal changes, Assembly Bill 150
contains literally hundreds of other pieces of legislation wrapped up into one bill.

The inclusion of a grgat many drastic changes in state policy in one bill has limited the ability of the public to
learn about and comment on these measures. Contrary to our proud Wisconsin tradition of open government and
citizen involvement, only a few public hearings have been held on this bill and testimony by the public has been
severely limited at those few hearings.

In order to give the citizens in our area a chance to express their views on Assembly Bill 150, I will be hosting
a town meeting on the budget bill on Thursday evening, May 11 at the Lapham Elementary School Auditorium at
7 p.m. [ have invited other area legislators to attend.

Because of its scope and sheer size (the bill itself is almost 2500 pages), it is not possible to begin to
summarize all the changes that would occur if the bill passes the Legislature. Even the summary of the bill is 700
pages. Ican only give you a few examples of what effects the bill would have if it passes the Legislature.

Assembly Bill 150 will repeal or significantly modify many laws which provide services to the elderly and
handicapped. As a result, many disabled children and elderly citizens who now live with their families will be
forced to enter nursing homes. Assembly Bill 150 will greatly weaken environmental protections. It would put a
political appointee in charge of the Department of Natural Resources and transfer control of our State Parks to an
offshoot of the Department of Development.

AB 150 would also affect public education. It would replace the publicly elected Superintendent of Public
Instruction with a political appointee. It will change the school aid formula so that some of the funds that were
promised to Madison to reduce school property taxes would instead be diverted to school districts in the Milwaukee
suburbs and Lake Geneva. It will cut support for the University of Wisconsin System, leading to higher tuition and
reduced enrollments. '

The bill would make many changes in the taxes we pay. It would raise taxes and fees by $471 million. While
most Wisconsin citizens would pay higher taxes if AB 150 passes, the bill does include an income tax reduction for
those who make more than $105,000 a year. It will also reduce taxes on dog track owners by $3.5 million.

I hope you can come to the town meeting on Thursday to let your views be known about the budget bill. I
believe the most important part of my job as your State Representative is to listen to your opinions and concerns. I
look forward to hearing what you have to say about the proposed budget bill.

Sincerely,

Tatamy Balzin

State Representative
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